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The Human Resources Department also advertises to the community by participating in 
events such as State of the City, Cinco de Mayo, Black Family Day, Juneteenth, and the 
Pride Festival. Public Works' works with the University of the Pacific. This opportunity 
frequently results in contact with people of diverse backgrounds, experiences and 
cultures interested in pursuing a career with Public Works'. 

The Public Works Department also has an active intern program, and recruits/employs 
interns, primarily UOP Engineering students, on an ongoing basis. The Department has 
been successful in retaining several interns as permanent staff. 

Summary 

The Public Works Department continues to strive to build a strong and diverse workforce 
and provide exceptional customer service to our community. The Department is 
addressing the loss of key staff due to employee separations through hiring decisions 
based on the most qualified individuals without regard to race, religion, color, national 
origin, gender, sexual orientation, veteran status, age, disability, or political 
affiliation/influence. All hiring decisions are based solely on job-related criteria and 
demonstrated ability to perform. 

The Public Works Department will continue to meet its objectives and goals set in the 
previous cycle to develop a qualified employee base while continuing to work toward filling 
our open positions. The following goals are continued for the ensuing year: 

1) Fill selected vacancies;
2) Expand ethnic diversity of the Department's new hires and transfers;
3) Work with Human Resources to explore ways to streamline the recruitment and hiring

process;
4) Encourage staff to participate in leadership development and customer service

training.
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